
February 4, 2021 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

Mark L. Johnson 
Executive Director and Secretary  
Washington Utilities & Transportation Commission  
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, Washington 98503  

RE:     DO NOT REDOCKET—Docket UE-190666—Request to Extend Effective Date

 

On May 28, 2020, PacifiCorp dba Pacific Power & Light Company (PacifiCorp) submitted a 
standard power purchase agreement (Standard PPA) as an attachment to Schedule QF, Avoided 
Cost Purchases and Procedures for Qualifying Facilities, in compliance with WAC 480-106 et. 
seq.   

After numerous rounds of negotiations, PacifiCorp has reached an agreement with the Northwest 
and Intermountain Power Producers Coalition (NIPPC) and the Renewable Energy Coalition 
(REC) regarding the Standard PPA for new QFs.   

At staff’s recommendation, in addition to the Standard PPA for new QFs, PacifiCorp is 
developing a Standard PPA for existing facilities/renewals.  While the Standard PPA for existing 
facilities will be based on the agreed upon form of contract for new QFs, PacifiCorp needs 
additional time to address any concerns that may be raised by NIPPC and REC.  PacifiCorp 
proposes to file the two Standard PPAs, for new and existing facilities, together and, accordingly, 
requests to extend the effective date to March 12, 2021. 

Please direct questions to Ariel Son, Regulatory Affairs Manager, at (503) 813-5410. 

Sincerely, 

        /s/        
Etta Lockey 
Vice President, Regulation 
PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000 
Portland, Oregon 97232 
(503) 813-5701
etta.lockey@pacificorp.com
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